
 

 

 
 

A weekly principal's blog to share what is happening at Mundelein High School! 

For a copy of the blog in google drive- English here!    Espanol aqui!    

 

Friday, April 21, 2023 

Mustang News: Principal's Blog 

 

Each year, the highlight of our graduation ceremony is our student speakers. If your student is interested in giving a 

speech on stage this year, please have them submit the speech by opening the link below! 

● Submission deadline is Friday, April 28 at 4:00 pm 

● Submission must be in writing 

● Maximum speech length is 5 minutes 

● Prompt: What has Mundelein High School meant to me (Be creative!) 

Graduation speech submission 

 
In partnership, 

Dr. Alexandria Rios Taylor 
Principal 

847-949-2200 x1230 

ataylor@d120.org 

 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/16foquWrA4lh8g4wcdZnZA2VWEF4cTW0hLttTuXa8Mvw/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1Wh3D8Ewt45Mrbxqq5Rlqrd1872teIBg8Eq_LJ9ecXOc/edit#heading=h.gkz2gjv9fjty
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSdLHsLF0IDDoAWZcR0PyCtpGJtE4iWMleBe7yw9qgGidgAnTQ/viewform
mailto:ataylorl@d120.org


 

 

FRIDAY FOCUS 

UPCOMING  

 

El Baile is TOMORROW!! 

 
 

Mundelein Theatre 

 

https://youtu.be/e8HN0Bwyvfs


 

 

 

 
All Area Art Show 

 
Prom  

Tickets go on sale on April 17th on the MHS website: 

https://mundelein.revtrak.net/. All information is below. 

 
 

https://mundelein.revtrak.net/


 

 

1.  2.   

 
 

Staff Recognition 
Kudos to our Science department for hosting the Mundelein Mayor’s Cup Stem Challenge at 

MHS Sunday, April 16! The challenge was launched in 2014 and provides over $10,000 of cash 

prizes to our elementary, middle and high school students for completing challenges in science, 

technology, engineering and math!  

 
 
 



 

 

Congratulations to our Athletic Director, Troy Parola, for receiving the Mike Rose Award by 

the Northern Officials’ Association Football and Basketball Membership for his distinguished 

long service to high school sports in the Northern Illinois Area 

 

Special congratulations to our Lake County Educator of the Year Nominations listed below!!  
 

Jennifer Adame was nominated in the category of Diverse Learner Teacher  
 

 
 

Samantha Voelker was nominated in the category of Student Support Personnel  
 



 

 

 
 
 

Lourdes Chapa was nominated in the category of  Educational Service Personnel  
 

 
 

 
Mundelein High School MBK (My Brother’s Keeper) 

 
MBK traveled to Chicago on April 18 to visit the AON Center, Obama Foundation Presidential Library 

site and the United Center. 
 



 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

Student Recognition 
 

Several MHS students placed in the top 10 finishers at the Future Business Leaders of America 

(FBLA)’s 2023 State Leadership Conference on April 14-15 in Springfield. 

The top finishers included: 2nd place winner and nationals qualifier Kurt Dumblauskas (Business 

Communication); 5th place winners Animesh Bijawat and Devin Boongaling (Digital Video 

Production; 5th place winner Xander Ede (Website Design); 6th place winner Azael Sanchez 

(Economics); 7th place winner Thomas Russ (Personal Finance); eighth place winner Charlotte Oliver 

(Advertising); and 9th place winner Jared Reyes (Supply Chain Management). 

MHS students either took objective tests or presented on a wide variety of topics. In addition, the 

Mundelein attendees served on the production team for the live-streamed general sessions. 

A total of 14 MHS students participated in the competition which included more than 70 events against 

students from throughout the state. They are senior Jared Reyes, juniors Animesh Bijawat, Devin 

Boongaling, Kurt Dumblauskas, Maxwell Dunlap, Xander Ede, William Fisher, Charlotte Oliver, 



 

 

Thomas Russ, Azael Sanchez, Hanna Tenson, and Victoria Zherebna, sophomore Victor Alva, and 

freshman Jacob Hamberg. 

MHS Faculty sponsors Chris Hoster and Paul Franzen also helped organize and supervise the event, 

and run the production team. 

In addition to running the Mustang Nation Spirit Store, MHS students prepare for careers in business 

through academic competitions, leadership and service development, and educational programs.  

 
 

 

MHS Alum and current University of Illinois student Ellie Rebellon is part of the U of I Kingfisher 

mascot costume design team. 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

MHS 2023-2024 Registration is Now Open 

 



 

 

 
 

Registration is now open for the 2023-2024 school year.  Information can be found 

on our registration page.  
 

Social Emotional Learning Day 

As part of Sexual Assault Awareness month, the MHS community watched a 

student-led presentation on Monday. Afterward, students signed a pledge to be 

safe citizens, support survivors and report concerns. Thanks to our student 

advocates who made this event so meaningful. 

https://www.d120.org/resources/parents/registration-2/
https://www.d120.org/resources/parents/registration-2/


 

 

  



 

 

Class of 2023 Important Information 

 Seniors, click here to read important information regarding graduation!  

 

 

Yard Signs for graduating seniors 

Thanks to the MHS Foundation for the opportunity to purchase a yard sign or 

banner to celebrate your graduate! 

 
Yard sign order form 

Any questions, contact Lisa Johnson at: 847-370-6548 

 

Decision Day Banners 

https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jX1jfnexs6l_pC3jyrdKaL3ayXkIkX1Dhh_JOupkMYE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jX1jfnexs6l_pC3jyrdKaL3ayXkIkX1Dhh_JOupkMYE/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1jX1jfnexs6l_pC3jyrdKaL3ayXkIkX1Dhh_JOupkMYE/edit?usp=sharing
https://associatedgraphics.net/s/AS6BBp98MmwKaZQ


 

 

 
https://ultimate-screen-printing.printavo.com/merch/collegesyardsigns 

 
 

CCRC 

 

Follow the MHS Decisions instagram! ↙ 
 

https://ultimate-screen-printing.printavo.com/merch/collegesyardsigns


 

 

 

https://www.instagram.com/mhsccrc/ 

 

 
      

https://www.instagram.com/mhsccrc/


 

 

Seniors: It’s not too late to complete your FAFSA.  It is a graduation requirement to 

complete the FAFSA application or you must sign a non-participation form.  If you 

need assistance or need to sign the non-participation waiver, please stop by the 

CCRC B105 and see Ms. Bogseth. 

 

You can access the FAFSA form at FAFSA.gov 

 

 
 

 

Athletics 

 

Schedule for week of April 24 

 

FUNDRAISER 

https://as3.rschooltoday.com/public/genie/632/school/632/date/2023-04-24/view/week/


 

 



 

 

 

Boys Volleyball Coaches Corner 

Our Varsity volleyball team went 3 - 2 at the Lake County Invite this past weekend 

defeating Deerfield, Grant, and Lake Forest to win the Bronze Division. At the 

Barrington Tournament, the JV team went 3-2 defeating Lake Zurich, Hinsdale 

South, and Lake Park taking 5th. The Frosh/Soph team took 2nd at the Libertyville 

Invite going 4-1, with their only loss going to Libertyville in the title game. On 

Monday night JV & Frosh/Soph teams defeated Antioch. While the Varsity 

defeated Rockford Jefferson in 3 sets. Then they lost to Antioch 23-25, 24-26 in an 

amazing match. There has been a lot of exciting volleyball happening this past 

week!  All levels are at Home on Monday when they take on Grayslake North, and 

again at Home on Wednesday against Warren. 



 

 

 

 

Boys Tennis Coaches Corner 

Alex Hucko and Andrew Hampsey earn 3rd place medals with 2 + 1 record at #3 

Doubles.  Hucko and Hampsey defeated Niles West, lost in the semis to York, and 

won the 3rd place match against Batavia. 



 

 

 

Boys Track Coaches Corner 

Last Thursday- Boys win the team title at Lane Tech for the first time ever, against 

some very strong competition. Lots and lots of great performances, starting with the 

4 x 100 relay, who took a very close 2nd (.02 seconds) to a very good Plainfield 

North. Marcel Siepko comes back to win the 200m with his best time of the season, 

22.73. Saturday at Springfield, the Varsity 4 x 100 got it done, taking 2nd in 44.31, 

with the foursome of Reece Cruz, Julian Eagar, Nick Selimos and Marcel Siepko. 

The F/S 4 x 800 of Javy Mata, Logan Ramirez, Alberto Diaz, and freshman Kessler 

Magrow ran 8:36, taking 2nd and dropping 20 seconds from our previous best this 

season. Tyler Miller 5th in the 110 HH. Ben Segura breaks 20 for the first time in 

the same event. Brandon Hansen took 2nd in the Varsity Shot, with William 

Villchynskyy taking 4th in the F/S discus. The F/S 4 x 4000 relay took 5th, and 

Marcel Siepko took 3rd in the 200. Overall- last year we scored 8 points at the F/S 

level, and only 1 at the Varsity. This year we scored 14 at the F/S level, and 30 at 

the Varsity. Pretty nice improvement in one year……. 

This Friday, the Varsity crew compete in the Round Lake Blue Thunder Co-Ed 

Invite, and Saturday, we host our Annual Middle Schools Invitation, the Keith 

Zawila Invite. 

Girls Track Coaches Corner 



 

 

Our athletes continue to work hard and continue to show great growth!  In our meet 

at Grayslake Central we saw very strong competition and positive performances.  

Weather continues to be a challenge and we saw strong efforts in tough conditions 

for a rescheduled meet on 4/19 at Stevenson.  We are looking forward to competing 

hard in an invite at Round Lake. 

Please come out on Monday, April 24th for our home meet to celebrate our Seniors!  

We can’t wait to celebrate Praise Oyebanji, Sharron Kagan, Lauren Mjoen, and 

Emily Schwarz! 

 

Girls Soccer Coaches Corner 

The JV girls soccer team stopped at Culver’s for a post game meal after a successful 

away game at Zion Benton. 

 



 

 

 
               

 
The Foundation 

 



 

 

 
The Mundelein Foundation is seeking new members!  

Do you have one night a month to make a difference?  

Contact Jennifer for more information on how you can have some fun helping the 

next generation: 

847-987-7955 or brunkow4@sbcglobal.net 

 

 
Previous Reminders 

ASPIRE  

Our MHS Portrait of a Learner tenets affirm student identity through schoolwide 

values, expectations and practices. 

 

mailto:brunkow4@sbcglobal.net
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1JXCCT33LJV5YqQidox292E5_kQsW7Gy1/view?usp=sharing


 

 

  

 
Dress Code  

Although we take great pride in a dress code that encourages self-expression, we do 

want to remind students of our student dress code policy as found in our student 

handbook.  

● Clothing must cover all undergarments (waistbands and straps excluded). 

● Fabric covering all private parts must not be seen through. 

● Clothing that depicts, advertises or advocates the use of alcohol, tobacco, 

marijuana or other controlled substances is prohibited. 

● Clothing that depicts pornography, nudity or sexual acts is prohibited.  

https://www.d120.org/activities/student-handbook/
https://www.d120.org/activities/student-handbook/


 

 

Attendance  

Regular school attendance is required and necessary to develop the academic and 

intrapersonal skills needed for success.  Students are expected to attend each class 

and be on time.  Students who attend school regularly have been shown to achieve 

at higher levels than students who do not have regular attendance. If your student is 

going to be absent from school, please call the Attendance Line 847-949-2200 ext. 

1998 (Spanish) ext. 1999 (English) by 10:00 am. 

 

What is Good Attendance? 

Our MHS Attendance Committee felt it was important to create a simple and clear 

visual that students and families can reference to understand our expectations 

surrounding what good attendance looks like.   

 



 

 

 

Bus Notifications 

Would you like to know when your student’s bus is going to be late? For Mundelein 

bus routes, Lakeside Transportation is using the Bus Bulletin notification system to 

notify parents and students when there are bus delays and schedule changes. For 

more information, or to sign-up and start receiving notifications, please visit: 

www.busbulletin.com/parents (Find Mundelein Area Schools when prompted for a 

district) *Note - This is managed by Lakeside Bus Company and not MHS. 

 

Technology Use 

Students will utilize technology to support their learning in class.  Students are 

reminded to use their Chromebooks and cell phones appropriately at all times.  For 

further information about technology use, please refer to the student handbook 

located on the District web page - 2022-2023 Student/Parent Handbook  

 

 
 

Go Mustangs! 

 
 

The Principal's Blog: Mustang News is now available at 

http://mundypride.blogspot.com/ 

 

http://www.busbulletin.com/parents
https://docs.google.com/document/d/10H0nVhJNj1MbT4M-YkkGyPnB8SM8IeR_SLefccMvBgs/edit
http://mundypride.blogspot.com/
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